Walsall Strategic Community Reference Group
Minutes of meeting held on Thursday 21 January 2016 at Walsall Police Station.
In attendance:

Nirmal Singh
 (NS)




Sikh Forum
Alison Davies (AD)




Mencap

Elizabeth Kardynal (EK)



European Welfare Association

Peter Griffin (PG)




Walsall College/Mencap

Matloob Hussain (MH)



Union of Muslim Organisations

Mahmood M Sacha (MS)



Muslim Welfare Society/UMO

Imran M Sacha (IS)




Darlaston Boys Club

Abdul Jeewa (AJ)




Union of Muslim Organisations

Cllr A Ditta (AD)




Councillor Palfrey Ward
Bill Ellens (BE) 




CUSP
Cllr. Rose Burley (RB)



Councillor Bentley/Darlaston North

Vasant Mistry (VM)




Hindu Forum

Gary Moorcraft (GM)



Citizens Advice Bureau

Andy Bullman (AB)




Walsall Police

Dave Whordley (DW)



WMP Stop and Search

Kelly Monaghan (KM)



Walsall Police
Kevin Pitt (KP)




Walsall Police

Apologies:
Sandeep Singh

Ken Ferguson

Haroon Ravat

Minutes of Last Meeting.
The minutes of the last meeting held on 3 September were read and accepted.

Police Update.

AB gave an update on the recent counter-terrorism arrests, stressing there was no danger to the local community.  The arrests were in connection with raising funds for Syria-related terrorism.  Two men have now been charged and remanded in custody, two others released on bail with conditions.  Thanks were owed to the local community for remaining calm and allowing the police to do their job.  Neighbourhood policing teams had been out talking to residents, offering reassurance and updating them as far as possible.  No increase in tension has been noticed.  
Walsall Patriots are planning a demonstration in Walsall town centre on 27 February, police are monitoring and working with the local authority to ensure public safety if it goes ahead.  The community will have a role as they did with last year’s EDL demo.
The meeting discussed the online presence of the Walsall Patriots.

RB asked how the press had found out the address of those charged; AB replied not from the police, the free press had made their own enquiries.

AD asked how many people had been arrested in Walsall on terrorism-related matters during the last year, AB didn’t have exact numbers and a discussion took place around terrorism-related arrests.  AD was concerned about the press highlighting this as a Muslim issue.
MH was concerned that the UMO had not been alerted to the arrests before the press release was out, AB and KM explained that KP and others had rung around as many people as possible but that there hadn’t been much time.  The UMO has done much to engage with the press including taking them to visit mosques.  Concern was raised about returners from Syria causing problems.

AB relayed the good news that PCSO’s were being retained and that there would be no compulsory redundancies.  WMP is committed to neighbourhood policing.

MS explained how most of the money collected in mosques went to good causes, the community did not support terrorism.
AB explained that the arrests were nothing to do with refugees and that the police were aware of wider issues than Muslim terrorism, e.g. the extreme right wing.

EK suggested media training for community groups, counter bad news with good news.
MS suggested that Bob Spencer use his experience to inform and educate the community.  AB agreed, saying that was part of his remit.

Stop and Search Update.

Inspector Dave Whordley explained what had changed with stop and search since his last visit.  E-search replaced inefficient paper forms in Walsall during July 2014.  This allowed improved, more accurate and easily scrutinised recording with better information for individuals and communities.  It also saves time and money.  The system remains under review.

Improvements include stop and search being more lawful, officers are now more aware of their powers, there are fewer searches but a higher success rate, and there is greater legitimacy.

In 2011/12 some 64,000 searches were undertaken in the West Midlands Police area, with 4% arrested.  By 2015/16 (to date) searches have fallen to 13,983, with 16% arrested.

For Walsall – in 2014/15 (from 2 July 2014) there were 1872 searches, with 12.3% arrested and 20.7% having a positive outcome During 2015/16 (to date) there have been 1902 searches with 13.8% arrested and 22.3% positive outcomes.
Most searches are for drugs or stolen property/going equipped.

Members of the SCRG are invited to join the PCC’s Stop and Search Commission, which meets approximately every six months.  The next meeting will be during June or July in Birmingham.  There is also an invitation for members to take part in lay observations.

Stop and search data is now available on the police.uk website.

Any Other Business.

There was no AOB.

Date of Next Meeting.

The next meeting will be held on Thursday 17 March, 6pm at Walsall Police Station.

